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2022 Periodic Summary Report, prepared by Atlas Technical 
Consultants LLC, dated November 2022 (Activity #307484) 

 
Dear Mr. Browne: 
 
The New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services (NHDES) has reviewed the subject 
report and other information in our files regarding the petroleum discharge discovered on 
September 20, 1988 at the referenced site. The report meets the requirements of Groundwater 
Management Permit (GMP) GWP-198904015-H-004. Based on review of the existing 
information, NHDES notes that petroleum volatile organic compounds (VOCs) persist in site 
groundwater at concentrations above New Hampshire Ambient Groundwater Quality Standards. 
To manage site groundwater contamination, please continue the site groundwater quality 
monitoring program in accordance with the site GMP. 
 
Facility Compliance and Cost Reimbursement 
 
A review of our files shows that Global Companies LLC is eligible to be reimbursed by the New 
Hampshire Petroleum Reimbursement Fund Program (Fund) for costs to implement NHDES-
required investigation and remediation related to the petroleum hydrocarbons discharge 
discovered on September 20, 1988. 
 
To receive reimbursement from the Fund, all work must be pre-approved and conducted in 
accordance with New Hampshire Code of Administrative Rules Odb-400. NHDES approved a 
work scope and budget for term-of-permit services on November 29, 2021. For additional 
assistance on the Fund reimbursement process and compliance status of your facility, please 
contact Jennifer Marts, P.G., Petroleum Fund Management Section Supervisor, at (603) 271-
2570 or by email at Jennifer.Marts@des.nh.gov.  
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Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions regarding this letter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Andrew C. Fulton, P.G. 
Oil Remediation and Compliance Bureau 
Tel: (603) 271-7376 
E-mail: andrew.c.fulton@des.nh.gov 
 
ec: Margaret Bastien, P.E., ORCB 
 Jennifer Marts, P.G., ORCB 
 Hillsborough Health Officer 
 Steven Low, P.G., Atlas Technical Consultants LLC 
  
Route/ec:  Renée Strondak, P.G., ORCB 
 

mailto:andrew.c.fulton@des.nh.gov

		2023-01-04T10:58:28-0500
	Waste Management Division




